
UPPER OXFORD TOWNSHIP 
MARCH 16, 2020 

 
Upper Oxford Township Board of Supervisors held an executive session via teleconferencing on Monday, March 
16, 2020 following the OxRem conference call.  Messrs. Fleischmann and Reyburn joined Scott Rugen for the call.  
The call began at approximately 7:30 P.M. and ended at approximately 7:55 P.M.  Topics discussed were: 
 

• Health, Safety and welfare of township residents and employees 
• Covid 19 pandemic 
• Workers Comp issues 
• Township meetings 
• Staffing and office closures 
• Emergency Declaration 
• Recent death threats against a local pastor and former supervisor 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Scott A. Rugen 
Chairman, Board of Supervisors 
 
 
 


